## DISTRICT SURPLUS FACILITIES (7-11) ADVISORY COMMITTEE

May 30, 2019

The District Surplus Facilities (7-11) Advisory Committee of the San Bruno Park School District held a meeting on May 30, 2019 at the District Office, 500 Acacia Ave., San Bruno, CA.

The meeting was called to order 5:16 pm

The following District members were present:

Wendy Richard, Associate Superintendent Business Services

The following Committee members were present:

Wendy Al-Mukdad, Raul Gomez, Paul Linden, Judith Puccini, Christine Sonnenburg,

Alejandra Meza and Kathy Cannon were absent. Kerry Burns, Leo Alvarez, Denis Vorrises and Teri Chavez are no longer on the committee.

Approval of Waiver Renewal to the State Board of Education:

Wendy Richard explained the purpose of requesting the committee to meet was to vote on supporting the District to request a waiver renewal from the State Board of Education for the Engvall property. Wendy noted the property had been declared surplus several years before and that the bargaining units of the District had given their support for this renewal. She further explained the entire process had been done in March of this year but the state returned the request submission stating there had to be a more recent community meeting. Wendy Al-Mukdad called for a vote-all in support of the request to the State Board of Education. The vote was 5-0.

Wendy Richard thanked all that attended and informed the committee that a new resolution will be brought to the board once again.

The meeting adjourned at 5:25 pm